US JCI SENATE FOUNDATION

MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL MEETING

JUNE 26, 2007

ANNAPOLIS, MD

President Joe Sabella called the meeting to order at 3:54 pm.

Elections – Bob Hunt, Earl Sawyer and Pat Holbert
The nominations committee nominates the following members for the board of trustees for 2007-2008:
Travis Boatright, LA, Caleb Fraser, MA, Pat Felder, TX, Bruce Geddes, OH

Doug Hincker, MI, Pat Holbert, AZ, Hank Kolodner, MD, Konrad Melkus, WV

Doug Meyers, CA, Earl Rice, OH, Patty Robinson, OH, Steve Rowe, VT

Joe Sabella, PA, Bill Smith, MO, and Steve Sutherland, FL.

Bob Hunt moved for the election of these trustees for the year 2007-2008.  Tony Dominiec seconds the motion.  Motion carried.

The nomination committee nominates the following for officers for 2007-2008:

President----------Steve Sutherland, FL

Vice President----Bill Smith, MO

Secretary----------Bruce Geddes, OH

Treasurer----------Pat Holbert, AZ

Bob Hunt moved the election of these officers for the year 2007-2008. Steve Rowe seconded the motion.  Motion carried

Earl Sawyer thanked everyone for the past 11 years of service.  Because of a work conflict at JCI he has agreed not to serve for the next two years.  Earl would love to come back onto the board at that time.
Bob Hunt has enjoyed the ride for the past 15 years and appreciated all the support he had especially the five years he served as President.
Tony Dominiec also appreciated all the past years he has served.

Caleb Fraser thanked the three who were stepping down for their service and support.

President Joe Sabella added his thanks for the support the last six years that he has while serving as president.

Joe welcomed Steve Sutherland as the new president and turned the meeting over to him.  President Steve thanked everyone for their vote of confidence and he will do his best to rise up to our expectations.
Appointments – President Steve Sutherland

Steve presented his list of region fundraisers for approval.  Region I Jeff Kass, Region II Terry Seeley, Region III Jimmy Harris, Region IV Tooter Smith, Region V Wayne Keifer, Region VI Julie Rieckman, Region VII Paul Kelly, Region VIII Jim Daugherty, and Region X Joe A. Sousa. Doug Hincker moved to accept the appointment.  Doug Meyers seconded the motion.  Motion carried.  
Steve proposed William Miller for legal counsel, Earl Rice for associate legal counsel and Mike Sawyer for historian.  Doug Hincker move to accept.  Pat Felder seconded the motion.  Motion carried

President Steve Sutherland is changing the structure of the committees by basically putting the committees under the portfolio of the officers.  Steve has not worked it all out yet; however, these are the proposed standing committees for the coming year.  Scholarship committee - Hank Kolodner chair, Patti Robinson and Joe Sabella. Policy committee - Earl Rice chair and Pat Felder. Finance Committee - Pat Holbert, chair, Doug Hincker, Travis Boatright and Bob Hunt. Nomination Committee – Bill Smith, chair, Bob Hunt Trustee Emeritus, and Tony Dominiec, Trustee Emeritus.  Fundraising and Promotions – Steve Rowe chair, Bruce Geddes, Caleb Fraser and Earl Rice. US JCI Senate Liaison – Joe Sabella.
Doug Hincker moved to accept the standing committee as presented.  Doug Meyers seconded the motion.  Motion carried.

Special Committees – President Steve wants to create two new committees that will be discussed under discussion.  Auction Committee – Bill Smith, chair, Konrad Melkus, Pat Holbert, Bob Hunt Trustee Emeritus, Pat Felder, and Steve Rowe. Region Representatives Coordinator – Joe Sabella, chair.  Annual Reception – Doug Meyers, chair, Konrad Melkus, Hank Kolodner, and Patti Robinson. Krekorian Golf Tournament – Doug Hincker, chair.  First new committee is the Membership Committee – Travis Boatright, chair, Caleb Fraser and Doug Meyers. Another Committee Steve is creating is the Oversight Recommendations committee that will consist only of Trustee Emeritus – Bob Hunt Trustee Emeritus, chair, Tony Dominiec and Jim Hall.  Steve Rowe moved to accept the special committees. Caleb Fraser seconds the motion.  No discussion President called for the vote. Motion carried.
Good of the Foundation:

Konrad thanked everyone for allowing him to serve as a trustee.

Doug Hincker has some investment papers that he needs signed later this evening by the Secretary, President and Treasurer.

Pat Holbert announced that she is looking into moving checking and savings from Georgia to Arizona for convenience.

Pat Robinson thanked the board for electing her as a trustee.

Steve Rowe moved to adjourn.  Pat Felder seconded the motion.  Motion carried.

Meeting was adjourned at 4:07 pm.

Respectably submitted

Pat Holbert

Secretary 2006-2007
